
J. Kitson-Roy,  Principal 
M. Knockleby, Vice-Principal 

It has been a fabulous first month at Rockwood Public School!!  We are very fortunate to be a part of an amazing 
community of respectful, caring, and hardworking staff, parents, and students!  It is evident that the Rockwood family 
is one of compassion and teamwork! 
 

We were impressed by the amazing turnout at our first School Council meeting.  Parent Voice is important to us. 
There were great discussions regarding the social and academic needs of our students.  Please join us at our next 
meeting on Monday, October 15, 2018.  Our Fun Night Committee is already working hard to plan this yearôs event 
which will be held on May 31, 2019.  Proceeds raised from Fun Night are carefully spent to benefit our students.  For 
example, the Fun Night Committee has already purchased shade tents for our upcoming sporting events and balls for 
our Four Square recess games.  New Four Square games and hopscotch will soon be freshly painted for our play-
ground.  Thank you! 
 

Staff at Rockwood are committed to our studentsô academic achievement, overall health, and character development.  
Teachers have been assessing studentsô literacy and math needs and tailoring instruction to foster academic growth.  
Many sporting events such as soccer and cross country are offered to our students in addition to healthy breakfast 
and snack programs.  Rockwoodôs Terry Fox event and Me to We club are just a couple of examples of opportunities 
for our students to think about the needs of others.  We are thoroughly impressed with the recycling and composting 
program at our school.  We love to hear the sweet voices of our choir.      Rockwood, you make us proud! 

 

Jody Kitson-Roy  Marcia Knockleby 

Principal   Vice-Principal 

Dear Parents/ Guardians ,Students and Staff:  A Caring Place to Learn 

AN IMPORTANT NOTE TO JK/SK PAR-

ENTSðplease ensure an adult is at the bus stop to 

meet your child. If there is no adult at the bus stop 

to meet JK/SK students the bus driver will return 

them to school for parent pickup. 

Phone:  613-732-3789   Website:  rck.rcdsb.on.ca    Twitter:  @RockwoodSchool    Facebook:  Parents of Rockwood Public School 

ROCKWOOD SCHOOL COUNCIL 

 
We would like to introduce our 2018-19 School Council: 

ChairðChristine Crigger (613-281-6904) 

SecretaryðMelanie Zadow 

Teacher RepðLisa Seegmiller 

PrincipalðJody Kitson-Roy 

Vice-Principal ð Marcia Knockleby 

 

Thank you to all of the parents who attended our first Council  meeting.  Minutes are posted on our website rcdsb.on.ca 

under Parents, School Council 

Rockwood School Council meets at 6:00 p.m. on September 12, 2018 and October 15, 2018 and January 14, 2019 and 

April 8, 2019.  

(Please note: If you wish to bring a topic /item for discussion, please notify the School Council Chair or the Principal one 

week in advance of the meeting) 

Oct 2  Gr 7 Soccer 

Oct 3  Jersey Day 

Oct 4 Dance-K-3 10:25 / 4-6 12:05 / 7-8 2:15 

Oct 5  PA Day, no school for students 

Oct 8  Thanksgiving Holiday 

Oct 10  Cross Country Meet @Hugliôs 

Oct 15  School Council 6:00pm 

Oct 18  Gr 7 Immunizations 

Oct 25  PIZZA Day, 1st break 

Oct 31  Haunted Swamp Tours 

Oct 31  Black/Orange/Costume Day 

Nov 2  Picture Retakes & Siblings Photos 

REMINDERñIF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY PAID FOR 

YOUR CHILDõS AGENDA, COULD YOU PLEASE DO 

SO AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  COST IS $5.00/AGENDA.  

You can pay online at rcdsb.schoolcashonline.com 

THANK YOU! 

Dates  

to remember 

We are looking for volunteers to help us 

during the school day (and Sunday after-

noon and Tuesday evening for setup and 

takedown) at our Holiday Gift Shop run-

ning on December 10 & 11.   

If you can give us some of your time on 

either of these 2 days, please let us 

know. 

WATER at Rockwood 

Water sampling has been conducted at Rockwood PS as per Schedule 23 and 24 of the Ontario Drinking Water Quality Standards 

Regulation O.Reg. 170/03.  The sampling results show that the Sodium is at an elevated level of 355 mg/L.  A Public Health In-

spector for Renfrew County has confirmed that the water is safe for consumption.  Water consumers at Rockwood PS (staff, stu-

dents, volunteers, parents, visitors) should be made aware of this level.  Any individuals with hypertension or on a Sodium-

restricted diet should discuss the Sodium level (355mg/L) with their physician.  ALL of the school water fountains contain filters. 

Check out this TED Talk: 
Peter Benson - Sparks: How Youth Thrive 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TqzUHcW58Us 
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tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛŦŜ
-ǘƘǊŜŀǘŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭŜǊƎƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǇŜŀƴǳǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŜ ƴǳǘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ 
όǇŜŀƴǳǘ ǎŀǳŎŜǎΣ ƴǳǘ ōǳǧŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƛƭǎΣ ŜǘŎύΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǎŜǾŜǊŜ ŀƭƭŜǊƎƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǳŎƘ ŦƻƻŘ ǎǳōǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ 
ǎŜǾŜǊŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ Ǌƛǎƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴǎǳƳŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ 

tǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ ǿŜ 
ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƻ-ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ 
ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ƻǊ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ  
²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ƭƛǎǝƴƎ ƻŦ ƛƴƎǊŜŘƛŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΣ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŀƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ōŀƪƛƴƎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ŀǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 
²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿŀǎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǊƛƴǎŜ 
ȅƻǳǊ ƳƻǳǘƘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǎǳƳŜŘ ŀƴȅ ƴǳǘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀƭƭŜǊƎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ 
ǎŜǾŜǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƳŜƭƭ ƻŦ ƴǳǘǎ ƻǊ ǘƻǳŎƘ ƻŦ ƴǳǘ ƻƛƭ Ŏŀƴ 
ǘǊƛƎƎŜǊ ŀ Ŧŀǘŀƭ ǊŜŀŎǝƻƴΦ 
aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǝǇǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƻōǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƻƴ- 
ƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ !ƴŀǇƘȅƭŀȄƛǎ /ŀƴŀŘŀ όǿǿǿΦŀƴŀǇƘȅƭŀȄƛǎΦƻǊƎύ ƻǊ ōȅ Ŏƻƴπ
ǘŀŎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ 
ƪƛƴŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ƻŶŎŜ ǎǘŀũ ƛƳƳŜπ
ŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ ǎǘŜǇǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ 
ǘŀƪŜƴΦ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎκǇǊƻǘƻŎƻƭǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 
ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ 5ƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ 
ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ 

PICTURE RETAKESWILL 

BE TAKEN NOVEMBER 2 

We will also offer Siblings Photos 

Nutrition Breaksðoccur at 11:25 and at 1:35.  Please 

ensure your child(ren) is sent to school with sufficient 

food and snacks for both breaks.  The school does keep 

extra snacks on hand, however, we have noticed an 

influx of students who are using these additional re-

sources.  Our kids just keep on growing!! 

EQAO Results will be sent home shortly. 

The schoolôs results are posted (along with previous years) on 

our website rcdsb.on.ca under Academics, EQAO 

We highly encourage parents 

to pay for student items and 

events online. 

Septemberôs newsletter in-

cluded instructions on how to 

register. 

Please note that many items ie 

milk, pizza days, popcorn, 

etc. are payable online only. 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜκtǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ 
 

If your child falls ill during the night or has an  
appointment, please notify the school that 
your child will be absent. Remember the    
answering machine is on the job 24 hours a 
day, 7 days a week. Please remember to 
leave your childôs name and the name of his 
or her teacher. 
 

Many of the morning routines take place dur-
ing the first part of the day:  announcements 
are made, agendas and homework are 
checked, and lessons begin. We expect all 
students to arrive on time.  Supervision 
begins at 9:05 a.m. and all students should 
arrive before the 9:25 a.m. bell.  If students 
arrive after 9:25, they must check in at the 
office for a late admission slip before going to 
class. 
 

Similarly, instruction occurs until the end of 
day at 3:40 when our 1st dismissal bell rings 
and students are expected to stay until that 
time. We wish to avoid class interruptions.  
Supervision ends at 4:00 p.m. and all    
students must be picked up by this time. 
 

If you are making alternate pick-up arrange-
ments for your child, please call the office   
before 2:30 p.m. so that child and teacher 
can be informed on time. 

Safe Schools Visitorsô Protocol 
 

For the safety your child and all of our students, it is    
important to closely monitor visitors to the school. 

 
1. All visitors/parents must report to the office. 
 

2. Visitors to the school who need to proceed beyond 
the office (e.g. volunteers, guest speakers, etc.) will 
be given identification badges and must sign the 
visitorôs log book, located outside the office door. 

 

3. Parents picking up children at the school will be 
asked to wait at the office area. Students will be 
sent to the office or brought to the office by the 
classroom teacher. Our warning bell rings at      
3:40 p.m. and Instructional Time ends at 3:45 p.m.  
Parents should not come earlier than            
3:30 p.m. to pick up their children. 

 

4. All entrances, except the main entrance will be 
locked.  Visitors must use the main entrance.     
The main entrance will be unlocked from           
9:00 to 9:30 a.m. and from 3:30 to 4:00 p.m. 
Please respect our office staff and studentsô      
instructional time and by avoiding interruptions  
outside of these times. 

 
5. Students arriving late & leaving early must report  

to the office. 
 
6. Students should not arrive before 9:05 a.m. as           

supervision does not begin until that time. 
 

7. At the end of the day, supervision ends  

at 4:00 p.m. 

2018 Terry Fox at Rockwood 
 

Rockwoodôs Terry Fox run was held Thursday,           

September 27, 2018.  A very special thank you to          

everyone who gives so generously to the Terry Fox    

Foundation each year.  Donations collected were $4044 

ðRockwood has heart! 

Thank you to all who participated. Way to go Rockwood! 

As we raised over $2000 a dance was held on October 4, 

and for raising over $4000 Miss Jody and Mrs. Knockle-

by allowed students to dye their hair.  Check out the   

pictures on our schoolôs Facebook page. 


